Hendricks County Board of Health Meeting July 7, 2020 7:00 p.m.

Hendricks County Government Center Commissioners/Council Meeting Room 355 S Washington St. Danville, IN 46122

The Hendricks County Board of Health met Tuesday, July 7, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. in the Commissioners/Council Meeting Room at the Hendricks County Government Center and virtually via Microsoft Teams.

Board Members in Attendance:

Dr. Chrystal Anderson

Mr. Brian Cobb

Dr. Larry Caskey

Mr. Bruce Dillon

Ms. Debra Campbell

Mr. David Hardin

Hendricks County Staff in Attendance:

Dr. David Stopperich, Health Officer

Ms. Krista Click, Environmental Health Director

Ms. Kandi Jamison, Director of Public Health Nursing

Ms. Lisa Chandler, Team Lead, Food

Ms. Ginger Harrington, Team Lead, Septic

Mr. Larry Hesson, County Council

Ms. Austi Pate, Public Health Nurse

Board Members/Others Absent:

Mr. Eric Oliver, Attorney

Dr. Andrew Cougill

Leanna Truitt, Healthy Families Program Manager

Others in Attendance:

Mr. Scott Cline, Cline Trucking and Excavating

Determination of a Quorum

Mr. Hardin called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. with a quorum present.

Approval of Minutes

The May meeting minutes were reviewed and approved with the only correction being who seconded the adjournment. It was corrected to state Ms. Campbell seconded that motion.

The March meeting minutes were also reviewed and approved with no corrections.

Wishes to be Heard

Mr. Scott Cline of Cline Trucking and Excavating addressed the Health Board as an installer to obtain permission to design new and replacement septic systems. Mr. Cline cannot speak to all counties but did state the surrounding counties allow contractor designs. He is willing to try this out on a temporary or trial basis. Mr. Cline is a certified Indiana Onsite Wastewater Professionals Association (IOWPA) installer, attends IOWPA meetings, and stays up to date on information regarding residential and commercial guidelines through the Indiana State Department of Health (ISDH).

Ms. Ginger Harrington provided background as to why Hendricks County requires a certified engineer to design and sign off on these plans. As far back to at least 2000, the department had an ordinance that requires for engineered design for new construction, but not replacement systems. A change was made to the ordinance in 2011 to require an engineer, land surveyor, or architect to design any absorption field because Hendricks County has a significant number of small lots with big challenges. Examples were presented to the Board to show the complexity of these plans and installations.

Environmental Health Update

The Romer/Wilson septic system has been installed by Mr. Cline.

Ms. Chandler gave updates on fielding calls and complaints on face masks from the public regarding restaurant workers not wearing or not wearing them properly.

Healthy Families Update

Ms. Jamison gave the update in Ms. Truitt's absence. Currently, about 25% of home visits are being conducted outside the home using COVID screening, social distancing, and staff are wearing masks. The grant has been submitted but we still wait to hear results on renewal. The new grant would begin October 1.

Nursing Update

Ms. Jamison mentioned a school decision tree is available to help answer questions on when staff and students can return to school if positive cases. The Nursing staff did receive a complaint on a Long-Term Care facility within the County and the information was sent to Mr. Oliver, Health Department Attorney.

Health Officer Update

No further updates were provided, but Dr. Stopperich noted his appreciation for how staff has responded and stepped up during the pandemic.

Dates to Remember

July 11th Tox-Away Day (Avon) @ Hickory Elementary School

July 22nd COVID-19 After Action Report Discussion

July 27th Hendricks County Health Partnership Quarterly Meeting

County Council Liaison

Mr. Hesson reported the Council is working on a new salary schedule for all employees but will likely not go into effect until 2022. Beginning January 2021, the County will have a new Health Benefits Advisor. With a possible 20% drop in revenue, the Council is trying to determine budgets, new jail building, etc.

Adjourn

Mr. Cobb made a motion to adjourn. Ms. Campbell seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

David M. Stopperich, M.D Health Officer and Board Secretary

Date Minutes Approved

Environmental Health Update

The Romer/Wilson septic system has been installed by Mr. Cline.

Ms. Chandler gave updates on fielding calls and complaints on face masks from the public regarding restaurant workers not wearing or not wearing them properly.

Healthy Families Update

Ms. Jamison gave the update in Ms. Truitt's absence. Currently, about 25% of home visits are being conducted outside the home using COVID screening, social distancing, and staff are wearing masks. The grant has been submitted but we still wait to hear results on renewal. The new grant would begin October 1.

Nursing Update

Ms. Jamison mentioned a school decision tree is available to help answer questions on when staff and students can return to school if positive cases. The Nursing staff did receive a complaint on a Long-Term Care facility within the County and the information was sent to Mr. Oliver, Health Department Attorney.

Health Officer Update

No further updates were provided, but Dr. Stopperich noted his appreciation for how staff has responded and stepped up during the pandemic.

Dates to Remember

July 11th

Tox-Away Day (Avon) @ Hickory Elementary School

July 22nd

COVID-19 After Action Report Discussion

July 27th

Hendricks County Health Partnership Quarterly Meeting

County Council Liaison

Mr. Hesson reported the Council is working on a new salary schedule for all employees but will likely not go into effect until 2022. Beginning January 2021, the County will have a new Health Benefits Advisor. With a possible 20% drop in revenue, the Council is trying to determine budgets, new jail building, etc.

Adjourn

Mr. Cobb made a motion to adjourn. Ms. Campbell seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Debra Campbell David Sudan

David M. Stopperich, M.D

Health Officer and Board Secretary

Date Minutes Approved